
 

Northbound I-405 ramp closures in Bellevue from 
Feb. 23-26 

Signed detour routes will be in place along Southeast Eighth Street to access 
downtown Bellevue 

 

DESCRIPTION OF WORK 

Travelers on northbound Interstate 405 this 
weekend should plan ahead and allow extra time 
for travel. The northbound I-405 off-ramps to 
Northeast Fourth and Eighth Street (Exit 13A/13B), 
as well as the Southeast Eighth Street on-ramp to 
northbound I-405 will be closed from 11:30 p.m. 
Friday, Feb. 23 to 4 a.m. Monday, Feb. 26.  
 
Crews will demolish a retaining wall under the Main 
Street bridge on the east side of the highway and 
install drainage as part of the I-405, Renton to 
Bellevue Widening and Express Toll Lanes Project. 
 

DETOUR ROUTE INFORMATION 

During the closure, drivers will access downtown 
Bellevue via the Southeast Eighth Street off-ramp. 
 

• To access the east side of downtown 
Bellevue, travelers will exit at Southeast 
Eighth Street and head north on 116th 
Avenue Southeast.  

• To access the west side of downtown 
Bellevue, travelers will exit at Southeast 
Eighth Street and head north on 112th 
Avenue Southeast. 

 
Drivers are encouraged to reduce speeds while 
traveling through the work zone for the safety of 
construction crews.  
 
Title VI Notice to Public 
It is the Washington State Department of Transportation’s (WSDOT) policy to assure that no 
person shall, on the grounds of race, color, national origin or sex, as provided by Title VI of the 
Civil Rights Act of 1964, be excluded from participation in, be denied the benefits of, or be 
otherwise discriminated against under any of its federally funded programs and activities. Any 
person who believes his/her Title VI protection has been violated, may file a complaint with 
WSDOT’s Office of Equal Opportunity (OEO). For additional information regarding Title VI 
complaint procedures and/or information regarding our non-discrimination obligations, please 
contact OEO’s Title VI Coordinator at (360) 705-7090. 
 
Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) Information 
This material can be made available in an alternate format by emailing the Office of Equal 
Opportunity at wsdotada@wsdot.wa.gov or by calling toll free, 855-362-4ADA(4232). Persons 
who are deaf or hard of hearing may make a request by calling the Washington State Relay at 
711. 

STAY INFORMED 

Visit the project 
webpage to see 
upcoming project 
night work and sign 
up to receive project 
construction 
notifications: 
bit.ly/Renton-to-
Bellevue 
 
For construction updates, travelers can download 
the WSDOT app or find more information on the 
real-time travel map, and project webpage. 
 
General information: 425-456-8585 

Email: I405SR167Program@wsdot.wa.gov 

24/7 construction hotline: 425-818-0161 
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